Carnon Downs Surgery Patient Participation Group 
Nursing Team Questionnaire 2014

The Patient Group has run a general survey over the past two years seeking patient views in many areas such as the building and grounds, accessibility, the waiting room, the receptionists, the dispensary and the appointment system.  During the past year the doctors have been surveyed as part of their new revalidation process.  The Group felt that this left a gap in patient opinion as the nursing team had not featured in a survey.  It was, therefore, agreed to hand out 50 questionnaires for each of the five members of the nursing team early in the New Year asking eight questions. 

The Patient Group would like to thank all patients who responded to the questionnaire.
A total of 189 responses were received of which 51% (97) were for routine checks.  
54% of respondents were female and 46% were male.
The majority of patients (76%) were over 60 years of age and 19% were aged 41 – 60 with just 11 patients falling into the younger age categories.
Two thirds of patients (119) saw their "usual" nurse showing good continuity of care.  The majority of patients who reported that they had not seen their usual nurse had seen Sarah who joined the nursing team at the end of last summer.
In response to questions about the professional/interpersonal skills of the nurse - politeness, feeling at ease, being listened to, explaining, involving, treatment, allowing time, helping with self-care and feeling valued -
Over 98% rated the nursing team at very good or good with regard politeness, making them feel at ease, listening and allowing time.
A significant number (25%) felt that helping patients take care of themselves, involving the patient in decisions, or arranging treatment were "not applicable", which is to be expected given the "routine check" nature of many appointments. 
Asked if the patient would be completely happy to see the same nurse again, 100% responded positively.
In addition there were many voluntary comments of which the following were typical:

· lovely welcoming personality
· very helpful and caring
· very friendly and helped distract my daughter during injection
· very professional and friendly at the same time
· 100% pleased
· totally brilliant
· very reassuring
· excellent in every way
· look forward to my next visit
· great surgery all round
All the responses were extremely positive and have not highlighted any areas where improvements could be targeted. 

The Carnon Downs Surgery are trying to continuously improve the service they offer to our patient group and community. The nurses are at the forefront of this effort.

We are grateful to them for their caring professionalism which is clearly evident from these responses and we are grateful to the patients who helped us by filling in the forms.
Thank you
Carole May

On behalf of the Patient Group
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